



PO Box 38
GLENORCHY, 9350

EMAIL gycommunityassn@gmail.com
WEB SITE www.glenorchycommunity.co.nz

Minutes

Meeting of the Glenorchy Community Association

Date - Thursday 8th August 2024

7:30pm , Glenorchy Hall

Committee:

- John Glover
- Mark Hasselman
- John Scott
- Christina Lister
- Damien Orman
- Ryan Sokolowski
- Andrew Green

1. Introduction & welcome

The committee agreed to write to see if Ryan would act as secretary.

2. Apologies received from Ryan

Motion ‘ that the apologies received be accepted’ moved JG seconded CL carried

3. Minutes of the previous meeting

Motion ‘that the minutes be accepted as a true and accurate record of the meeting’ moved JG seconded AG carried

4. Secretary's report

Inward correspondence

ORC:

update on natural hazards adaptation project

QLDC:

emails re Pigeon Island

emails re CCTV at Dart Bridge

confirmation of LTP submission

email from CE following GY visit by Mayor & himself

Email from Scotty - list of actions needed for the pool

Outward correspondence

QLDC:

Application for annual grant

Submissions to the draft long term plan



Pigeon Island Jetty removal
Arrange meeting re reserve area on lake by marina
Notification of marina car park works commencing
Discussion re CCTV at the Dart Bridge

Motion 'that the inward correspondence be received and the outward correspondence be approved' moved JG seconded CL carried

5. Treasurer's report

A financial update was given at the meeting

Motion 'that the treasurer's report be noted' moved MH seconded JG carried

6. Councillor report

Nicky advised there was an upcoming councillor workshop around the airstrip management plan, that staff would look to see how they could take forward the town parking management plan and that Council were awaiting government updates on 3 waters.

7. General business

7.1 Discussion on the removal by QLDC of the Pigeon Island Jetty

The committee expressed disappointment around the lack of consultation with the community on the removal of this asset and would make a submission to the LTP that a replacement is provided.

7.2 Request to QLDC to manage the (currently) DOC reserves on the lake by the marina

QLDC have been receptive to the suggestion that they take on this reserve and staff are to meet on site to discuss.

7.3 GY Pool - repairs needed and making a plan for the coming season

JG & NG will meet with Naomi to discuss and also to confirm what QLDC funding is available. It may be that the Rugby Club can provide some financial support.

7.4 Routeburn Dart Wildlife Trust - request for donation

The GCA provide support for the work of the RDWT on an ongoing basis and the committee felt that a donation of \$2k was appropriate.

Motion "that the GCA donate \$2k to the RDWT" moved CL seconded JS carried

7.5 Bucklerburn - proposed gold fossicking area - request for letter of support

Corrine provided an update and would provide a form of words if the committee were to support this initiative.

Motion "that the GCA write a letter of support for the establishment of a gold fossicking area at the lower Bucklerburn" moved CL seconded JG carried

7.6 Community Nursery update



More volunteer planting weekends to come and the next area to consider for planting is up by the water tanks and around the nursery itself. We are trialling the compost from the Camp Glenorchy machine to see how that goes.

7.7 Town Centre Parking Plan update

Work in progress

7.8 QLDC request to discuss CCTV at the Dart Bridge

JG wrote to QODC advising we had no appetite in taking this forward and that if Dart River Jet Safaris wished to monitor the river they could do so from Ngai Tahu land at the Hillocks.

8.0 Any other business

It has been suggested that the noticeboard is relocated - first option is to revisit if it can go (as a lockable unit) back to the garage by the p.o. boxes.

Drones - increasingly disruptive down by the waterfront. Request for service to be made for signage.